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Being ready to learn at home 
Dear Parents and carers, 
 

To be prepared for any eventuality, we have prepared this guidance booklet for you and your 

children should their year group be forced to study from home. We will always be guided by 

local and national health advice so in the event that students should directed to work from 

home, for any period of time, we want students, parents and teachers to be aware of how 

this will work.  

As promised, there will be a full curriculum on offer for a year group should they return to 

remote learning. Students will be able to access ‘live’ lessons, recorded content and 

resources via Microsoft Teams and Class Charts. 

Key stage 3 students will be ensuring they have all of the correct passwords and details 

during their Computer Science lessons while our key stage four students will have an 

opportunity to get this information during form time.  

There are many different scenarios which might prompt remote learning to take place. It 

might take the form of a regional lockdown, a local lockdown or a school lockdown. If a 

lockdown is likely, parents will be contacted immediately. Pupils will then be taught at home 

following the plan detailed in this letter. 

We will aim to minimise any disruption to learning via the means explained in this booklet. 

Please know that school can offer support if there are any difficulties with remote learning. 

Please contact your child’s year leader who should be able to help. 

To ensure pupils continue to receive a high-quality education outside of school, the school 

will monitor pupils’ attendance and their engagement with remote learning. If a pupil is 

unable to engage in remote learning then parents should contact the school office as soon 

as possible.  

It is imperative that students’ behaviour remains in line with our school expectations if they 

are required to study from home. Should any students behave an inappropriate or offensive 

manner online, we will follow the school’s behaviour policy. Any unauthorised recording or 

misuse of learning materials will be dealt with accordingly and students may lose their online 

privileges. 

We really appreciate your help and support during this time. I can assure you that we have 

invested heavily in training time, equipment and resources in order that we can be well 

prepared for any return to home learning. I hope this booklet reflects this and allows for a 

smooth transition to home learning should it be required at any point.  

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr P Denton 

Headteacher 



Staying safe when learning at home 
 

We have put together some guidance to help you with learning at home. It can help you to 

understand our expectations whilst you are learning from home, provide you with information 

about how to stay physically and mentally well, and give you some useful tips for staying safe 

online. 

If you need some more help, please contact your form tutor, your class teacher or your year 

leader. 

Learning at home 

Even if you cannot attend school, we want to make sure that you can keep learning, even at 

home.  

This is the plan for remote learning should St Bede’s be directed into lockdown or if pupils are 
advised to self-isolate. 

What is remote learning? 

Remote learning occurs when the student and teacher are not physically present in a traditional 
classroom. Teaching is relayed through technology. 

 

Why would remote learning take place? 

 

Remote learning will take place if pupils are directed to stay at home and learn. There are many 
reasons why this might occur. It might be because of a national or local lockdown or it might be 
because pupils are having to self-isolate because someone close to them has symptoms of COVID 
19. 

 

What remote learning will I receive in lockdown? 

If year groups have to remain at home, then they will receive live teaching or a pre-recorded lesson 
through Teams. Class teachers will teach pupils in their class groups. If students are forced to self-
isolate then they will be set work to complete by their class teachers through Class Charts. 

 

How many hours of teaching will I receive in a day should there be a year group lockdown? 

Pupils will follow their normal timetable. Pupils should log onto Teams before 8.55am to receive the 
first lesson of the day.  

Break times and lunchtimes will stay the same. 

The school day will end as normal at 3.15pm. 

Will I receive training on how to use Teams? 

All pupils will receive training on how to use Teams. If you are in Y7,8 or 9 then you will receive 
Teams training in Computer Science lessons. If you are in Y10 or Y11 then pupils will receive some 
training in registration. 

Subject teachers will also refer to Teams in lesson.  

Homework will now be set through Class Charts. 



Will a register be taken in each lesson? 

All pupils are expected to attend lessons from home if there is a year group lockdown. A register will 
be taken to monitor pupil engagement. If a pupil does not attend contact will be made with home. 

 

What happens if I have technical problems or am unable to access Teams? 

There will inevitably be some technical issues when first accessing lessons via Teams but hopefully 
these issues can be addressed and appropriate support given.  

If pupils have any technical issues with Teams then pupils must contact their class teacher via email 
and explain that they cannot connect to the lesson. They must then contact the IT technicians for 
support – ITsupport@sbchs.co.uk 

 

What happens if I am sick and cannot attend the lesson? 

If a pupil is sick then school does not expect them to attend a lesson. However, parents must call the 
absence line to report this, as they would for any normal school day. 

 

Who do I contact if I need extra help from school? 

It is very important that pupils stay in contact with school so that support can be given where 
necessary. Some pupils may find it difficult to complete tasks at home or may find it hard to function 
without their peers.  

If a pupil is struggling at home, then it is imperative that they contact their subject teacher, form tutor 
or their year leader. They should be able to offer some guidance.  

 

Pre-lockdown 

Before you begin learning from home, we will make sure you are able to access all of the 

resources and the equipment you need to do this. If you are worried that you will be unable to 

access remote learning, speak to your form tutor as soon as possible. 

We understand that there will be more distractions at home than in your classroom. However, 

it is important that you maintain a routine and ensure you are still learning, even during these 

circumstances. 

How to stay well 

It is important to make sure you look after your physical and mental health. 

To avoid any unnecessary aches and pains, you should make sure you 

have a sensible place set up to learn from. If possible, you should sit at a 

table or desk, ensuring your back is supported, rather than laying on your 

bed or the sofa. If you think you are missing any important equipment or a suitable space to 

work, make sure you speak to your class teacher before you start learning from home. 

You must ensure you also look after your wellbeing while you are at home. To make sure you 

are staying mentally well, try some of these ideas: 

• Get into a routine – you could make sure you wake up and go to bed at the same time 

each day 

• Talk regularly with your friends or extended family 



• Stay active – try getting out for a walk every day with your family  

• Eat normally – make sure you have three meals a day at regular times 

• Try practising breathing techniques – the charity Mind 

has lots of helpful information here: 

https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-

everyday-living/relaxation/relaxation-exercises/ 

• Make sure you get some rest 

• Talk to someone if you have any worries or concerns – 

you can also find a whole list of places that can help if 

you don’t want to speak to your family here: 

https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/for-

children-and-young-people/useful-contacts/ 

 

Staying safe online 

If you are spending all day at home, you will likely be spending more 

time online. Whilst there are many positive aspects of using the 

internet, such as keeping in contact with those you can’t see and 

staying entertained, you must also remember to use it sensibly. 

While you are spending more time at home, you should consider the ways you can stay safe 

and maintain a healthy relationship with the internet by doing the following: 

• Not keeping your phone or tablet in your bedroom 

• If you are contacting anyone by phone or video, make sure 

you do it in a family space 

• Making sure you know how to report anything on the apps 

you use – most of the popular apps have a reporting 

function. If you need help with this, please ask your parents 

• If you need to report something that you’ve seen online, you 

can use the UK Safer Internet Centre (https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/our-helplines). 

• Telling your parents if you are worried about anything you have seen online 

 

What to do if you’re worried 

There may be times when you’re feeling worried or concerned about something. You should 
always tell someone if you feel this way – even if it doesn’t seem like an important thing. There 
are lots of different people you can talk to whilst you’re at home, including: 

• Parents, carers or someone else in your family. 

• Teachers or members of school staff. 

 

We will stay in touch with you whilst you are learning from home. Please do let us know if there is 

anything we can do to keep you learning and most importantly to keep you well! 

 

School plan for remote learning - Parents 
How will a lockdown be communicated to parents? 

https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/relaxation/relaxation-exercises/
https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/relaxation/relaxation-exercises/
https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/for-children-and-young-people/useful-contacts/
https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/for-children-and-young-people/useful-contacts/
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/our-helplines


School will communicate a possible lockdown with parents via Parent Mail. Students and 

parents should follow the guidance as stipulated in the correspondence sent out. 

The guidance will differ depending on the lockdown that is being followed. 

What will happen on the first day of a Year Group lockdown or Pupils self-isolation ? 

If students are fit and well, they should log onto Teams at 9.15 ready for their first lesson. 

Pupils who are self-isolating will be set work via Class Charts by their subject teachers.  

What type of education will pupils access at home in the event of a Year Group 

Lockdown? 

If there is a Year Group lockdown, pupils will receive live lessons (or pre-recorded lessons if 

live lessons are not possible). These lessons will be delivered by the pupil’s class teacher. 

Pupils will follow their normal timetable and so are expected to engage in learning from 9.15 

am to 3.15pm. Therefore, if a pupil should has a maths lesson at 9.15 on that particular day 

then they will receive that lesson at that time at home.  

What teaching platform will students use? 

Pupils in a Year Group lockdown will receive lessons via Microsoft Teams. This software 

package allows pupils to be taught in class groups. Resources and teaching support material 

are also made available and pupils will be able to communicate and collaborate with their 

peers and teachers. 

Their schedule (normal timetable) will be available to view on their personal calendar via 

Teams.  

Individual work will be set via Class Charts for those pupils who are self-isolating.  

How do pupils access Teams and Class Charts 

All pupils will receive training on Microsoft Teams within the first few weeks of term. This 

training will either take place in Computer Science lessons (KS3) or in registration (KS4). Extra 

information on how to access Teams has been provided with this letter. 

Pupils can access Teams via their mobile device or via a laptop. 

Those pupils who do not have access to either of these devices will be provided with 

appropriate equipment. 

Guidance on how to use Teams is attached. 

Each pupil should have their own Class Chart login details and password.  

Pupil attendance 

Pupils are expected to fully engage with their learning. A register will be taken during every 

lesson. If a pupil is unable to attend then parents should inform the relevant Curriulum Leader 

or Year Leader as soon as possible. If a pupil fails to attend a particular lesson, parents will 

be contacted.  

 

Pupil behaviour expectations 



During online lessons a high standard of behaviour is expected from pupils. Pupils may 

communicate with peers and staff but this communication will be guided by the class teacher.  

Like a normal lesson in school, pupils are expected to complete tasks and submit work where 

necessary. Students must not use lesson content or materials for any other reason than their 

studies. If any students is found to abuse the support given by teachers online then that 

support will be withdrawn and the school will follow the same process as outlined in the 

behaviour policy which can be viewed here.  

Communication to parents and pupils during lockdown. 

It is imperative that contact is maintained with school and home so that issues can be raised 

and addressed. Depending on the person, this communication will take many forms. 

Pupils 

Each pupil will receive direct communication from their class teachers on a daily basis but they 

will also receive some communication from their form tutor. There will also be a collective 

worship and assembly presentations  shared with students each week. 

Aside from attending timetabled lessons, it is important for pupils to check their Class Charts 

and emails. Staff may use these platforms to communicate important information. Likewise, 

pupils should make contact with school if they require any assistance in any way. 

Parents 

School will communicate with parents via ParentMail and Class Charts.  

Parents will also be able to access information via the school website from the section “Home 

Learning.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.sbchs.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Behaviour-Exclusions-Policy-Updated-July-2020.pdf


Getting started 

 

 


